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FROM THE MINISTER 
 

Nearly all of you will be 
familiar with the kind of 
sign pictured on the left. 
They are seen bearing 
different messages as you 
travel up and down the 
nationôs motorways.  
Some time ago I passed one which carried the 
simple message óThis sign is not workingô. This 

poses a bit of a conundrum because the only way that I knew that the sign 
was not working, was because the sign told me it wasnôt working and if it 
passed on that message to me it must have been working. 
This train of thought got me thinking about signs and maps. In this day and 
age of sat-navôs I am unreliably informed by the tabloid news-papers that 
people especially young people have lost the ability to read maps. For 
those of us who were driving before the days of the sat-nav a map and 
good signposts were essentials for any unfamiliar journey. 
In the journey of life there are sign-posts that point us to Jesus and a map 
which shows the way. 

The Bible acts as a signpost to Jesus it gives a map of 
the journey of life, from its beginning to its ultimate 
destination. But I suspect that just as many people no 
longer have a road atlas in their car, so they no longer 
have a Bible in their home and even if they have it is 
seldom consulted.  
 

The churches and chapels of the area should be 
signposts to Jesus. They do not exist to draw attention 
to themselves or simply to increase the size of their 
congregations, they exist to point people to Jesus. 

Yet another signpost to Jesus should 
be the Christians that we meet. 
Two questions with which to finish these ramblings: 

1.) Do the signposts really point to Jesus or do they 
display the message óThis sign is not working?ô 

2.) If the signposts are working is anyone following 
their directions or have they got a sat-nav that is leading them 
somewhere else? 

 Steve 

This sign 
is not 

working 



 

Bible Study 
 

On Tuesday mornings a group of us get together to look at a 
particular part of the Bible. This is an informal gathering where all 
are encouraged to take part. We are not 
a bunch of academics debating the finer 
points of a text, but a group of people 
who want to hear what God has got to 
say to us through His word. 
In June we will be continuing to look at 
the gospel of John. 
If you would like to come along we will 
be meeting on Tuesday 11

th
 & 25

th
 at 10:30am, in the Baptist 

Church hall. 
 
A few of us go to lunch in Rhayader after the meeting. You would 
be more than welcome to join us. (2 courses for only £5.50) 
 

 

The next Coffee Morning is on Wednesday June 5th         
We will supply the coffee and tea ς the cakes and biscuits 

and you can come along to supply the good-humoured company. 
 

No charge but donations gratefully received in aid of: 
The Africa Greater Life Mission UK, based in Crossgates. 

 

 

First Wednesday  

of the month 

10:30 ï 12ish 

COFFEE MORNING 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fancy a sing along to some of 
the old favourite hymns and 
the opportunity to learn some 
of the newer Christian songs? 
then come along to Cartref on 

Tuesday 11th June at 7:00pm, where 
some of us from the chapel will be 
gathering to practice some of the 
songs we will be using in services in 
the coming weeks.  

TTTeeeaaa,,,   CCCoooffffffeeeeee   aaannnddd   bbbiiissscccuuuiiitttsss,,,   

mmmaaayyybbbeee   eeevvveeennn   aaa   cccaaakkkeee   wwwiiillllll   bbbeee   sssuuuppppppllliiieeeddd   
   

 
  

¢ƘŜ aŜƴΩǎ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ 
The next meeting will be on  

Tuesday June 18th  
At 10:30am 

There will be a speaker from the  
Fire Brigade 

ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ Ψ{ŀŦŜǘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ IƻƳŜΩ 
Ladies are invited 



 
Do you, paint, draw, sculpt, knit, crochet, do macramƗ, or anything else creative? 

If you do, you would be more than welcome to come along and join the group.  
Come along to share your skills in a group where we learn from each other.  

Refreshments provided.  
More Info: Vanessa 01597 86 0185  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

John (the Baptist) Lloyd 
 

Cutting the cake at his  
90th Birthday Celebations 

 
John would like to thank all of his 
friends who donated to charity at 

his Birthday celebrations. 
£175 was given to the British Heart 

Foundation 
£175 given to the Chapel 

£20 was given to marie Curie  
 

Thursday Afternoons 

2:00pm ï 4:00pm 



MAY AT PENTREF ï Clive Barrett 

Following the successful  Songs of  Praise ñSankey Eveningò  which took 

place on Palm Sunday at Pentref Baptist Chapel the presentation of a 

cheque for  £150, the proceeds of the above was made recently at the 

Bracken Trust Headquarters, Cefnllys Lane, Llandrindod Wells. 

Mrs Patsy Price of Presteigne Baptist Chapel, Treasurer of the Radnorshire 

Baptist Singing Festival Committee is seen presenting the cheque to Mrs 

Sue Parsons, a Trustee of the Bracken Trust. 

 
In reply Mrs Parsons thanked the singing festival committee. After the 

presentation the group consisting mainly of Pentref members and friends 

were shown around the Cancer Support Centre and lovely gardens by Mrs 

Parsons. 

 

MEMORIAL SERVICE. 

On Sunday June 9
th
 at 5p.m  at Pentref there will be a Memorial Service 

which will remember and give thanks for those who we have loved, and are 

no longer with us  (for full details see the back page). 

 



SERVICES 
 AT 

PENTREF 
 
 

 
Sunday  2nd June   10:30am Rev Steve Wallis (Communion) 

(Highlights from the Prophet Ezekiel) 
    

   5:00pm Rev Steve Wallis 
 
 
Sunday   9th June   10:30am Rev Steve Wallis 

(Pentecost Sunday) 
 

   5:00pm Rev Steve Wallis 
(Memorial Service, see back page for details) 

 
 

Sunday 16th June   10:30am  Rev Steve Wallis (Communion) 
(Highlights from the Prophet Ezekiel) 

 

   5:00pm Rev Steve Wallis (Communion) 
 

 
Sunday 23rd June   10:30am Rev Paul Tarling 
 

5:00pm Rev Andrew Wyton 
 

 
Sunday 30th June 10:30am Rev Anne Roberts 
 
    5:00pm aǊǎ aƻƴƛŎŀ hΩ5Ŝŀ 
 
 

The deadline for the July edition is: Friday 21
st

 June 
 

 



 
MAY IN NEWBRIDGE ï Clive Barrett 

CARNIVAL COMMITTEE------ CHOIR  FUNDRAISING  EVENING. 

Rhayader Male Voice Choir and the Ffrindiau Choir featured in a very 

successful concert held in mid May at All Saints Church, with light 

refreshments served at the Community Centre afterwards.  

 

The Newbridge Carnival Committee have recently invited entries to be 

Carnival Queen/ King and Attendants for this year's event.   

 

LLYSDINAM  GARDENS  RECOGNISED AS CENTENNIAL 

OBSERVING STATION. 

Llysdinam  Gardens at  Newbridge on Wye was recently officially 

recognized as a ñcentennial observing stationò. The site, part of the Met 

Office's climate network joins a global network of sites that have been 

recognised by the world Meteoroloical Organisation (WMO) for recording 

weather observations for over 100 years. The station owes much of its 

history and longevity to the dedication of the Venables Llewelyn family 

and their support for the sciences. 

Sir Charles Venables Llewelyn started recording maximum and minimum 

temperatures and rainfall data in the 1880's, and to their credit the family 

have supported the collection of meteorological data ever since. Data was 

collected by family members and garden staff  until the Llysdinam Field 

Centre was established in the 1970's, at which point students from Cardiff 

University under Dr. Fred Slater took over the record keeping. In 1988 it 

was updated to a climatoloical site, with soil temperatures, wet, dry bulbs 

and climatic descriptions recorded. Monthly records were then sent to the 

Met Office. In 2010 the site went automatic with data transported 

electronically throughout the day. At a recent ceremony Jon Taylor, the Met 

Office's Associate Director of Observations presented a plaque to mark the 

occasion to Sir John Venables Llewelyn. The weather station is situated at 

the heart of Llysdinam Gardens, which is run by the Llysdinam Charitable 

Trust.  The gardens were opened  on Bank Holiday (May 27) for the 

National Garden Scheme, and will be open again for the Welsh Air 

Ambulance on  August 11
th
.             

 

  



 
 




